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Paterson Group (Paterson) prepared the following memo to provide our response to the 
geotechnical-related comment issued by the City of Ottawa. The following memorandum 
should be read in conjunction with Paterson Group Report PG4960-1 dated July 10, 2019.

Geotechnical Investigation

Comment 1: Provide a stamped memo indicating that the subsurface investigation along 

with the recommendations in the report is applicable to the site today and meets or 

exceeds investigation requirements set out in City of Ottawa Geotechnical Guidelines. 

This is required due to the report being published in 2019.

Response: Based on our review of the Paterson Group Report PG4960-1 dated July 10, 

2019, and the recommendations provided therein, the original geotechnical report is still 

applicable for the proposed development with no additional work or changes required 

from a geotechnical perspective. It should be noted that the aforementioned report 

including the investigation along with the recommendations is in compliance with today�s 

standards. 

We trust that this information satisfies your requirements. 

Best Regards,

Paterson Group Inc.

                                                               July 27, 2022

Yashar Ziaeimehr, M.A.Sc.                                                          David J. Gilbert, P.Eng.                               
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